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Bark up the right tree this spring.  

Jenna Fehr, District Manager 

MANAGER’S  
CORNER 

Follow us on Instagram 

@SchuylkillCD 
View our photos:  www.instagram.com/schuylkillcd 

 As our “busy season” begins here at the District, I’d like to highlight our various online venues for    
sharing information.  With so many interesting events being conducted by us and our partners, we strive to 
share as much information as possible through our website, Facebook, and Instagram accounts. 
 Many of you rely on the Conservation District website as a go-to resource.  We’ve recently switched to 
www.schuylkillcd.com and no longer use the .org address.  In addition to an address change, we are currently 
working on a complete website redesign.  This will enable us to update and add information more quickly and 
easily in a new attractive format.  
 Facebook has become an excellent way for the Conservation District to share events and information 
on a regular basis. Just search for “Schuylkill Conservation District” and press “Like” to get updates in your 
NewsFeed.  Porcupine Pat also has his own fan page if you want to keep up with his hikes, events, tours, and 
more.  Instagram users can also “see Schuylkill County through the eyes of the Conservation District” by follow-
ing the SchuylkillCD Instagram account. 
 Facebook will be the best place to keep up with all things for the 2017 Bear Creek Festival!  The 16th 
Annual Bear Creek Festival will take place on Sunday, June 4, 2017, at the Schuylkill County Fairgrounds in    
Summit Station from 12:00 to 4:00 p.m.  This family-oriented event offers visitors free and fun activities related 
to all things environmental, outdoors, natural, and agricultural in Schuylkill County. It is free and open to the 
public. The Bear Creek Festival offers a multitude of free activities for all ages, such as Schuylkill Trout             
Unlimited’s annual fishing derby, Hover Ball Archery by Schuylkill Sportsmen’s Association & Sportsmen’s      
Advisory Board, build your own bird house with Home Depot, paint your own flower pot, animals from Red 
Creek Wildlife Center, music by KJ, and much more. This year we will also have live performances by Van      
Wagner and Jay Smar. 
  I welcome your thoughts, ideas, concerns, and questions about the Schuylkill Conservation District and 
can be reached at (570)622-3742 x3335 and jfehr@co.schuylkill.pa.us. 





At the January 2017 conservation district board 
meeting, the Schuylkill County Commissioners 
awarded watershed groups and Schuylkill County 
Trout Unlimited checks in the amount of $3,000 
each.  Funds are greatly appreciated to carry on 
the good work being done in our own backyards 
to improve our environment.   

The Schuylkill Conservation District has been the   
fortunate beneficiary of funding received from the 
Schuylkill Area Community Foundation (SACF).  
Funds have helped to procure program equip-
ment and provide financial assistance to a num-
ber of programs for local children.  In 2017, SACF 
marks its Golden Anniversary with a special em-
phasis on “Circles of Giving” to benefit our com-
munity in the area of Arts and Culture, Communi-
ty, Education, Environment, Health and Wellness, 
and Human Services.  For more information:  
www.sacfoundation.com 

Help make our county shine by volunteering 
to clean up litter.  All supplies will be provided 
and you can simply register by calling        
Darlene Dolzani at 570.449.4760.  You can 
get more info at www.skiplitter.org 
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Schuylkill, Keep it Pretty 
Out With Litter 

Spring 2017 Cleanup 
Thursday, April 6 to       

Saturday, April 9  
9 a.m. to noon 
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Ten years ago the U.S. Senate’s unani-
mous approval and designation of a week 
in June as “National Pollinator Week” 
marked a necessary step toward address-
ing the urgent issue of declining pollinator 
populations. Pollinator Week has now 
grown into an international celebration of 
the valuable ecosystem services provided 
by bees, birds, butterflies, bats and bee-
tles. 

The Pollinator Partnership is proud to   
announce that June 19-25, 2017 has been 
designated National Pollinator Week by 
the U.S. Department of Agriculture and the 
U.S. Department of the Interior  For more 
information visit:  www.pollinator.org 

A February 2017 issue of 
“Fishwrapper” has this inter-
esting animal fact:  Birds do 
not sleep in their nests.  
They may occasionally nap 
in them, but they actually 
sleep in other places.   

“You cannot get through a single day without having an impact on   
the world around you.  What you do makes a difference, and you   
have to decide what kind of difference you want to make.”                     
—— Jane Goodall 

 The South Schuylkill Garden Club provides 
members with opportunities to be inspired, 
beautify their garden and community, and 
learn from educational programs.  Dues are 
$18 per year.  For more information visit 
www.southschuylkillgardenclub.com  

To plant a 
garden is to 
believe in      
tomorrow!   

The 47th Annual Earth 
Day takes place on 
Saturday, April 22.  
Earth Day is Every Day 
as we all need to be 
stewards of our        
natural resources.   
 
    www.earthday.org  

12,500 
Number of steps 
per day needed 
to “cancel out”  
the ill effects of 
drinking two 20-
ounce sodas.—  
AARP Mag. 2017 
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Schuylkill On the Move is a cooperative Schuylkill On the Move is a cooperative 
endeavor that includes the Schuylkill   endeavor that includes the Schuylkill   
Conservation District.  Each month a Conservation District.  Each month a 
walk promotes health and wellness walk promotes health and wellness 
and community building all the while and community building all the while 
providing an educational experience.  providing an educational experience.  
The focus is on nature and historical  The focus is on nature and historical  
interpretation.  These photos are from  interpretation.  These photos are from  
the Cabin Fever Hike held at Sweet   the Cabin Fever Hike held at Sweet   
Arrow Lake this past February.  Check Arrow Lake this past February.  Check 
out the schedule on the previous page. out the schedule on the previous page.   
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Also, type in Schuylkill Coun-
ty Conservancy and check out 
our stories project.  You will 
be interested to see the       
variety of stories listed and 
you are cordially invited to 
leave one too! 

Be sure to like us on:  

www.schuylkillconservancy.org 

“A heritage worth saving is a legacy worth protecting” 

LandSCAPESLandSCAPES  

Bill Reichert honored as first recipient of the “Roland 
Bergner Land & Nature Advocate Award” 
Bill Reichert’s demeanor and passion for clean water and      
making good things happen for our local environment is a major 

reason as to why he was awarded this 
inaugural award.  The board of the 
Schuylkill County Conservancy          
surprised him with the award one     
evening and he accepted it with a smile 
and glint in his eye.  Roland Bergner 
worked for the Pennsylvania Game 
Commission and did much to enhance 
wildlife habitat and serve as an advocate for it.  Congratulations Bill! 

A few items of interest from the board retreat 
held in the clubhouse of Sweet Arrow Lake this 
past February:  
1. The conservancy will pursue developing a 

Facebook page instead of a website. 
2. Educational programs will continue this 

spring for elementary age children. 
3. Things are moving ahead with the devel-

opment of the Blackwood Trail.  
4. A Heritage Corps work crew will work for 

five weeks this coming summer on         
developing the Schuylkill River Trail.   

5. Our membership program will be updated 
and re-tooled. 

6. The board is supporting Schuylkill Acts & 
Impacts which is a week-long endeavor for 
high school students in the watershed. 



Your seedlings will increase property value, enhance wildlife habitat, beautify the landscape, improve our       
environment, and can provide a source of income.  The Sweet Arrow Lake Conservation Association (SALCA) 
and the Schuylkill Conservation District work together to make this sale possible. Your support for Sweet     
Arrow Lake is greatly appreciated!   
 
· CONCOLOR FIR:  Very popular tree!   Excellent ornamental or Christmas tree.  Has flat, soft green to deep 

blue citrus-scented needles.  Hardy tree as it withstands dry periods and high temperatures.  4 year old 
seedlings.  Size: 12-20.+” 

 
· NORWAY SPRUCE:  Fastest growing of all spruces. Develops pyramidal shape and strong graceful 

branches that are covered with dark green needles. Ideal windbreaker that likes full sun and grows in vari-
ous soils.  Matures at 60 feet and has a beautiful 25 foot spread.  4 year old seedlings.  Size:  10-24.” 

 
· COLORADO BLUE SPRUCE:  Handsome ornamental or Christmas tree with blue-green needles.  Great 

for wildlife cover.  Likes ordinary soil, average moisture, and full sun.  3 year old seedlings.  Size: 5-10.” 

· AMERICAN ARBORVITAE:  This slow-growing tree prefers full sun to partial shade but adapts to a variety 
of soil conditions.  Prefers moist soils but withstands drought.  It grows to a mature height of 25-40 feet, and 
has a mature spread of 10-15 feet.  Good wind-block and provides cover for all types of wildlife year round.   
4 year old seedlings.  Size: 10-24.” 

 
· PIN OAK:  Named for a characteristic where small, thin, dead branches stick out like pins from the main 

trunk.  This is among the most widely planted and fastest-growing native oaks. It tolerates drought, poor 
soils and is easy to transplant.  Popular because of an attractive shape and trunk. The green, glossy leaves 
show brilliant red to bronze fall color.  1 year old seedlings.  Size: 4-12.” 

 
· KOUSA DOGWOOD:  A flowering dogwood originally native to Japan, Korea and China.  A widely planted 

tree with distinctive creamy-white bracts (sometimes tinged with pink) that appear after native dogwoods.  A 
wonderful addition to any home landscape, it has no serious disease or insect problems.  Its blooms attract 
bees and butterflies while the fruit  attracts birds and squirrels.  The fruit is edible for people too!  The bark is 
rich brown-red and flakes to fresh cream or fawn bark beneath, adding to its beauty.  It is mildly sun tolerant.  
2 year old seedlings.  Size: 10-24.” 

 
· RED BUD: Red Bud grows as a small tree with an abundance of purple blossoms in the spring. It has large 

heart shaped leaves during the summer, and long seed pods in the fall.  Popular landscaping tree.  2 year 
old seedlings.  Size: 9-18.” 

 
· AMERICAN CRANBERRY:  Excellent deciduous shrub for screening up to 10 to 12 feet high. It grows to a 

width of 8 feet with very dense growth of up to 3 feet per year in full sun or part shade.  This bush has 
showy white flowers in spring followed by red berries in fall and winter. Berries hang through mid winter 
making excellent bird feed. This shrub has very few insect problems and prefers good, well-drained soil.  
For best growth, provide supplemental water during dry periods. For a solid screen, plant bushes 2 to 3 feet 
apart.  3 year old seedlings.  Size:  20-36.” 

  
· BLACK CHERRY:  Pretty tree with green lustrous leaves, single white flowers in late May producing black 

cherries in August.  Grows best in rich, deep moist soil.  Good ornamental turning yellow to red in fall.  High-
ly prized for furniture making, excellent firewood source and provides fruit for many small animals.  2 year 
old seedlings.  Size: 15-30.”  

 
· WINTERBERRY:  Winterberry is a deciduous shrub growing to 6-15 feet tall and often as wide. It develops 

a rounded habit through suckering, eventually growing into a sizeable colony of upright stems. The stems 
tend to be dark brown and often develop a pleasing gray sheen. The 3 inch long, elliptic, toothed, and point-
ed leaves vary from light to dark green, taking a yellow hue in autumn. Offers bright red berries in late sum-
mer. The berries, for which the common name was derived, remain after leaf fall and persist into the winter 
months to provide food for wildlife. Winterberry prefers evenly moist, acid soils in full sun to partial shade. 3 
year old seedlings.  Size: 3-6.”   

 
   
 

 42nd42nd  ANNUAL SEEDLING SALE ANNUAL SEEDLING SALE 20172017                        



42nd Annual Seedling Sale Order Form42nd Annual Seedling Sale Order Form——20172017  
To benefit Sweet Arrow Lake County ParkTo benefit Sweet Arrow Lake County Park  

· ORDER DEADLINE:  Wednesday, April 5, 2017 or while supplies last! 

· PICK UP INFO:  Saturday, April 29, 2017 from 9:00 a.m. to 12 noon in the Clubhouse parking lot at Sweet  Arrow Lake.    

· NOTE:  Seedlings are bare root and will be healthy at pick up.  No guarantees after this date. 

· INFO:  “Porcupine Pat” at 570.622.4124 x 113 or porcupinepat@yahoo.com  or Denise Donmoyer at 570.345.8952 or 
nightowl57@verizon.net 

 
Date_______________________   Name_________________________________________________ 
 
Address____________________________________City____________________State_____Zip________ 
 
Phone (day)__________________(night)______________________ 
 
Save postage and the environment by providing your email for us to send you a reminder:   
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

ITEM # PER BUNDLE # DESIRED COST/BUNDLE TOTAL 
Concolor Fir 10/bundle   X 9.00 =   

Norway Spruce 10/bundle   X 9.00 =   

Colorado Blue Spruce  10/bundle  X 9.00 =   

Am. Arborvitae 10/bundle  X 9.00 =  

Pin Oak  5/bundle  X 8.00 =  

Kousa Dogwood  5/bundle  X 8.00 =  

Red Bud 5/bundle  X 8.00 =  

Am. Cranberry 5/bundle   X 8.00 =   

Black Cherry  5/bundle   X 8.00 =   

Winterberry  5/bundle   X 8.00 =   

                 Total Sale =   

      Please be sure to         
pay 6% sales tax = 

  
 

           Grand Total =  

· Please make your check payable to SALCA.  Mail check and this form to:                
SALCA, PO Box 143, Pine Grove, PA 17963.   

 
· A reminder will be sent to you by mid-April.  (Note: SALCA stands for Sweet            

Arrow Lake Conservation Association).   
 
· We appreciate your support of Sweet Arrow Lake County Park.  For more                

information:  www.sweetarrowlakepark.com   
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NEWS LEAF 
Master Gardeners of Schuylkill County    

schuylkillmg@psu.edu           570.622.4225 ext. 23 

Your lawn awakens after winter dormancy  
by Tom Reed, Master Gardener  

 
 With the onset of warmer weather our lawns come out of their winter dormancy and 
begin growing very rapidly. If you like to cut grass, Spring is your time of the year. Our grasses 
are cool season grasses and with cool temperatures and spring rain they will grow fast. You 
could be mowing every week or even twice a week. 
 If you are not a fan of mowing lawn, spreading lawn 
weed and feed, reseeding bare spots, and not a perfect lawn 
person try this. Plant some Dutch white clover in your lawn at 
bare and thin spots. You will get green, slow growing (less 
mowing), mix with your grass.     
 A straight grass only lawn is a wildlife desert for polli-
nators and some animals. Clover will provide flowers with 
nectar for pollinators, rabbits will like it, and it will fix nitrogen 
from the air and enable other plants and the clover to utilize 
the nitrogen. By utilizing the fixed nitrogen you will be saving 
money on fertilizer by reducing the amount necessary to keep 

your “lawn” heathy. A soil test is the 
only way to tell what nutrients your lawn will require and a Penn 
State soil test will also provide the correct amounts. 
 Don’t get too anxious with the early warm ups during early 
spring and plant your annuals and veggies too early.   Follow seed 
packets and weather conditions prior to planting. Early spring is a 
great time to check out the power equipment before it is needed.   
Ensure it is ready to go when the time is right. 

Catch Tom, Tom, and Kim — our 
favorite “on-air” master gardeners 
— at AM 1360 WPPA Pottsville.  
They are ready to answer your 
questions and provide useful info.  
Hear them  on the first Tuesday of 
the month at 10 am.  

HORTLINE 
Talking about tulips? Caucasing 
about cucumbers? Rambling 
about root problems?  Contact 
the experts at the Schuylkill 
County Master Gardeners who 
are trained to assist you in any 
way with gardening or landscap-
ing issues.  This is a free service 
available to anyone in our county.   570.622.4225 

Ext. 23 

Oh no!  I 
need help! 



 

 Schuylkill Conservation District Board and StaffSchuylkill Conservation District Board and Staff 

· Associate Directors: 
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· Chris Bentz 
· Wayne Bowen 
· John Usalis 
· Robert Carl, Jr. 
· Frank Zukas 
· “Boots” Hetherington 
· Ron Aungst 
· Russell Wagner 
· Ben Vaupel  
· Wayne Haas 
· Diana Beausang 

· District Chair: Glenn 
Luckenbill 

· Vice Chair: Scott Graver 
· Directors:  
· Commissioner Gary Hess 
· Stanley Fidler 
· Helen Masser 
· Dottie Sterner 
· F. Diane Wolfgang 
· Eric Leiby 
· Glenn Hetherington  
 

 

District Staff phone extensions for 570.622.3742:  

· Jenna Fehr, District Manager, 3335 

· Martie Hetherington, Chesapeake Bay Coord.,3328 

· “Porcupine Pat” McKinney, Education Coordinator, 3326 

· Missy Seigfried, Conservation Fiscal Technician, 3324 

· Stephanie Lubinsky, Conservation Program Technician, 3329 

· Robert Evanchalk, Assistant Parks and Recreation Supervi-
sor, 3334 

· Christy Zulli, Conservation Program Technician, 3327 

· Bill Reichert, Upper Swatara Flood Recovery Manager, 3331 

· Wayne Lehman, County Natural Resources  
         Specialiist, 3333 

· Andrea Reiner, Agricultural Program Coordinator, 3325 

· Tyler Heffner, Conservation Program Coordinator, 3330 

· Lorie Reichert, Conservation Program Asst., 3316 

· Drew Kline, Parks & Rec. Supervisor, 3334 

As you tip tap away; rise above the fray; and look this 
way; to a whole ’nother day…..check these sites out! 

· www.earthday.org  Earth Day 2017 is held on April 22 with a special focus on the 
importance of science to humanity.   

· www.smokeybear.com  For over 70 years, Smokey Bear has been bringing     
attention to forest fire prevention.  Schuylkill County is renowned for arson fires in 
our forests.  Let’s work together to stop them.   

· www.arborday.org/celebrate   Arbor Day is held on the last Friday of April here 
in Pennsylvania.  Celebrate the beauty, wonder and how trees help us to sustain 
our lifestyles.   

· www.findyourpark.com  Many parks, many stories as this site shares.  National 
parks are treasures for now and future generations.  Subaru is one sponsor of this 
endeavor.  Make it a point to visit our nationals parks this spring, summer and fall.  

· www.cnn.com/TECH/science/archive   CNN has a host of interesting stories 
about science, technology and nature.  Check this site out for the latest info! 

· www.enn.com  The Environmental News Network focuses on intriguing issues of 
the day and makes them real to the average layperson. 

· www.southschuylkillgardenclub.weebly.com  The South Schuylkill Garden 
Club offers much to the average gardener and gives back to local communities.  
The club is member supported and also manages Frog Hollow Environmental    
Education Center.  The enclosed hike schedule lists a wildflower walk to be held 
there with a local naturalist. 

· http://ento.psu.edu/extension/vegetables/home-garden-vegetable-
information  Home gardening has soared here in Schuylkill County for more than 
one reason.  Besides the fact that fresh vegetables are a hit with your pallete, you 
will save money and enjoy fresh air, sunshine and the exercise it provides.   

See you at the Schuylkill County Fair-
grounds on Sunday, June 4 from noon 
to four.  It’s Bear Creek Festival time 
and you are invited to help us cele-
brate.    


